Minutes

Miramar College Academic Senate 

Location: S5-104
November 17, 2009   3:30-5:00pm

Senators Present: Daphne Figueroa, Darrel Harrison, Buran Haidar, David Buser, Francois Bereaud, Linda Lee, Linda Woods, Mary Ann Guevarra, Rebecca Bowers-Gentry, Otto Dobre, Isabella Feldman, Mark Hertica, Ticey Hosley, Yolanda James, Mary Kjartanson, April Koch, Mark Manasse, Rechelle Mojica, Ryan Monroe, Lisa Munoz, Wheeler North, Nam Sinkaset, Wendy Stewart, Valri Nesbit, Ruth Trejo

Other Attendees: Kathy Werle (VPI), Susan Schwarz, Robert Fritsch, Duane Short, Laura Gonzalez, Juli Bartolomei

Absent: Sean Bowers, Peter Elias, Marilyn Espitia, Patricia Flower, Mary Hart, Michael Mcpherson, Jordan Omens, Tyler Burtis, David Reeves
Meeting called to order at 3:49 pm.

A. Approval of Agenda and Previous Minutes

A modified agenda placing “Old Business” and “New Business” ahead of “Committee Reports” was approved.

Minutes of the November 3rd meeting were approved without modification.

B. Senate Reports
i. Treasurer – David Buser reported a balance of $1,416.45. 

ii. President – Daphne reported that:
a. The District Board passed all the facilities items on the agenda, including all construction projects, which opened the way for yesterday’s LLRC groundbreaking ceremony.

b. The Facilities Committee approved reserving parking spaces for VPs. Senate input was sought and extensive discussion of pros and cons ensued. The Senate did not wish to take a position on the issue. 
c. Information is needed regarding District standards for facilities. The Vice Chancellor for Facilities will be invited to address the Senate in early Spring 2010.
d. The Marketing Committee is working with our webmaster on a new Miramar Web design. Interested individuals should contact Sandi Trevisan by email for a link and feedback.

e. CEC is discussing Opening Day Flex and Board meeting items. Senators’ input is welcome.
iii. Past President – Darrel informed that:

a. The State Academic Senate Vocational Leadership Institute is being held in Napa Valley in March 2010.  There is also an upcoming Curriculum Institute that fills quickly. He recommended participation of our VPI and Curriculum Chair.

b. District Budget meeting held on Nov. 4th included a request for information about the impact of actualized reductions so far.

Wheeler shared that, although mid-year cuts are unlikely, there is an anticipated deficit of $12 billion for 2010-11.
C. Special Reports – None

D. Committee Reports/Information
i. Plenary Session – Daphne shared her excitement about acting as a first-time delegate, and she updated the Senate on the important resolutions that were passed or referred back to the Senate Executive Board for more work: 
Passed Resolutions: 2.01- Library TTIP Funding, 4.01- Support for Descriptor-Based Articulation, 9.07- Ensuring Rigorous Content Review to Establish Prerequisites, 13.03- Opposition to the Accelerated Learning College (ALC) Proposal , 13.04- Class Caps Based on Pedagogical Factors, 13.05- Academic Freedom (by acclamation in support of Southwestern College faculty), 18.01- Early Assessment Program (EAP) Funding and Implementation, 18.02- Early Assessment Program (EAP) Validity and Placement Clarification, and 6.04- Tracking Direct Costs of Instruction and Administrative Costs
Referred Resolutions: 4.02- Response to AB 440: “Transfer Degree”, and 6.01- Abolishing the 50% Law, 6.02- Revise the Application of the 50% Law, and 6.03- Revising the 50% Law. 
ii. Basic Skills – Mark Manasse updated that the ESOL lab is now open and he showed the new Basic Skills website with information about the Instructional Assistants for English and ESOL, their office hours, and training. The site includes links to DSPS, EOPS, Library, etc. It was suggested that he also include a link to TRIO.

E. New Business
i. Resolutions – First Reading (None)
ii. Senate Scholarship – Daphne asked the senators to review the Application Form, Criteria, and scholarship amount. A motion to award two $300 scholarships instead of a single $400 scholarship was made and unanimously approved. The deadlines for Academic Senate Scholarships for 2010 are: February 26 application submission and March 26 announcement of winners.
iii. Proposed Board Policy on Accreditation – Daphne presented a preliminary draft of the policy written by Lynn Neault. A second reading of the resolution will take place at the next Senate meeting on Dec. 1st. 
F. Old Business
i. Resolutions – Second Reading 

i) Water Bottle Alternatives – Laura Gonzalez passed a brochure for water bottle refilling stations under consideration by the District. She informed that the cost of installation will be covered by Props S & N funds.  She shared that the ASC has already approved the resolution and that the resolution will be considered by the Classified Senate. A second reading of the Water Bottle Resolution was followed by its adoption by unanimous consent. 

ii) Site Compliance Officer – Following the second reading, Daphne responded one more time to questions about sources of funding for the same position at our sister campuses, comparable workload of a Miramar Officer, and FTEF school distribution of the proposed 0.3 FTEF, which were addressed at the Resolution’s first reading. Senators expressed reservations regarding: a) the shift to using instructional FTEF instead of the General Fund for this position; b) current reduction of FTEF to support the campus SLO coordinator, the Curriculum Chair, and Sabbatical back-fills; and c) use of FTEF reduction to support a position that fulfills a combined district/campus responsibility.
Clarifications were sought and made regarding: a) eligibility of non-instructional faculty and classified staff; b) clear description of position and reporting responsibility to the district EEO office; and c) overhead costs to cover the summer period. Senators were informed that the President plans to continue summer coverage for this position as usual.

A friendly amendment to reduce the proposed FTEF allocation to 0.1 instead of 0.3 was moved, seconded, and failed, with only one affirmative vote.

The Resolution “failed” as no motion was made to bring the Resolution for further consideration. 

Daphne informed the Senate that the application process will now move forward to the College Executive Committee (CEC) as the screening and decision making body for this position.

G. 
Announcements
i. Wendy Stewart announced $30,000 Jack Kent scholarships with two to be awarded to outstanding Miramar students with demonstrated financial need, bound to transfer in Fall 2010. Application deadline is Dec. 15th. Wendy’s contact info: B203 at ext 7476. She asked for instructional faculty volunteers for the selection.

ii. Ticey Hosley announced that she is accompanying students visiting UCLA on Friday, Nov. 20th.

iii. Daphne reminded of: Student Rally scheduled for Nov. 20th, 11:00-1pm in Balboa Park, President’s Way Picnic Area; President’s Luncheon on Nov. 30th; and Senate Barbecue on Dec. 3rd. She encouraged faculty to bring side dishes.
The meeting was adjourned at 5:10 pm.  The next Senate meeting will be on Dec. 1st in S5-104. 

Respectfully submitted,  

Buran Haidar and Juli Bartolomei
